

Vigo County Engineering Department

121 Oak Street – Government Building, Terre Haute, Indiana 47807 Telephone: (812) 462-3419 Fax: (812) 231-6245 Larry Robbins P.E. - County Engineer

MEMORANDUM

To:

Commissioners, County Council

From:

Larry Robbins, P.E. County Engineer/Highway Director

Date:

April 14, 2020

Re:

Indot Community Crossings 2020 Award

CCMG 2020-1

On April 7th Governor Holcomb announced the awards for the first round of this year's Community Crossing funding. I am proud to report that Vigo County was awarded the max amount of \$1,000,000.00 for resurfacing projects around the County. Below is the list of roads that were approved as part of the application. You will be seeing preliminary work commencing on these roads later this Spring and Summer with paving occurring late Summer. This award goes a long way towards our goal of improving the overall quality and condition of all roads in Vigo County. You will see other preservation projects occurring throughout the Summer on other various roads. I am currently working on updating the Highway Department webpage to include links to road work that will be occurring this year as well as plans for coming years. If you have any questions about these projects or others please let me know.

Road	From	To
Old Paris Road	State Line	Bennett
Thralls Road	Sunflower	Keegan
Park Avenue	13 th	Mill Dam
Grant Avenue	Clinton	Rosedale
Oregon Church	Sullivan	US 41
Louisville Road	Blackhawk	Canal
Frye Road	SR 46	Margaret